
Fears over future of reptiles
moved for housing scheme

THOUSANDS of reptiles
“dumped” in a nature
reserve are now under
threat as the site could be
used for housing

Reptiles were moved to
Whitehawk Hill in Brighton
from Mile Oak Fields in June
last year in preparation for
building 125 homes.

But the new site has been
under threat of development
too with more than 200 homes
planned.

Ecologist Richard Bickers
said there was a sudden large
increase in reptile popula-
tions after 2,200 common liz-
ards and slow worms were
released on Whitehawk Hill
last June.

He said: “The site within
Whitehawk Hill Local Na-
ture Reserve was not in suit-
able condition at the time
of the translocation, thus
breaching the condition that
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‘enough time’ should be al-
lowed ‘for new habitats to be-
come suitable for the reptiles
before you start to capture
them’. It would take at least
a year, with the appropriate
management, for an area
cleared of scrub to develop
into suitable habitat for rep-
tiles.

“The guidelines clearly
state that receptor sites
should be ‘safe from future
development and managed in
the long term’.”

Last week campaigners
were given hope that the
plans for Whitehawk Hill will
be scrapped.

Brighton and Hove City
Council leader Daniel Yates
is asking the Homes For
Brighton And Hove board to
consider removing the devel-
opment of the Whitehawk
Hill site from its proposals.

Until this is formally com-
pleted, David Bangs, environ-
mentalist and campaigner
still fears for the site.

He said: “Where do they
plan to move the creatures

that would be displaced by
the Whitehawk development?
At some point there will be
nowhere left to move wildlife
to, but at that point there will
also be no wildlife to move.”

Natural England guide-
lines say native reptiles

should be protected from
being “killed or substan-
tially harmed” and local au-
thorities have to make their
“translocation” a condition
of any new build.

Jess Price from the Sussex
Wildlife Trust said: “Rep-

tiles need a nice mosaic of
habitats, they need areas of
sunlight to bask in and some
scrub shelter.

“Slow worms like to be in
compost heaps. The thing
which is concerning is
whether the site was prop-
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erly prepared.
“The problem is there’s no

monitoring after the reptiles
are moved, there’s not that
much evidence that translo-
cation is successful.”

The guidelines are clear
that sites should be safe from
future development and man-
aged in the long term, and Mr
Bickers claims the council
are in breach of this.

A Brighton and Hove City
Council spokesman said:
“The Homes For Brighton
And Hove Board has put
further work on the White-
hawk site on hold while the
feedback from consultation,
technical, legal and viability
issues are reviewed – this in-
cludes a hold on further envi-
ronmental assessments.

“The board will be discuss-
ing the proposals at their
next meeting in March and
will provide further updates
then.”

Last year, 143 hibernating
adders caught at the Mile
Oak site were moved to an-
other part of the develop-
ment in Portslade.
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